
tremendous gratitude for the work Unity 
House is able to do.

We all owe a debt of gratitude to the 
founders of Unity House. As we close out on 
our 50th year, I can’t help but think of Regis 
Obijiski, the late Peter Callaghan, and the 
late Mary Jane Smith, the trio who started 

Unity House. I have tremendous respect and 
admiration for our founders and their many 
helpers.

I grew especially close to Mary Jane, my 
first boss at Unity House. After she retired 
and I took over as head of the organization, I 
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As I look ahead to retirement, I can’t 
help looking back on the 41 years I 
have been at Unity House, 31 as CEO. 
When I started at Unity House in 1981, 
things were very different, yet much 
remains the same.

Our founders started from the ground up: 
they asked people what they need, rather 
than tell people what to do. This empowering, 
efficient approach preserves dignity and is 
part of what attracted me to Unity House. 
Today, all of Unity House’s programs and 
services stem from this client-centered focus. 
Much of the Unity House offering today dates 
back to those early days.

While I am looking forward to retirement, I 
know I will miss the daily work at Unity House. 
I will especially miss the staff who have been 
particularly dedicated over the past two 
years. They have risen to the occasion with 
challenge after challenge. I will also miss the 
guests I’ve connected with personally. Human 
services work can be daunting, if you let it. 
Over the years, I have taken inspiration from 
the perseverance, tenacity, and resilience 
among the people we serve. For people 
living in poverty and with other challenges, 
the pandemic has been especially difficult. 
Again, I am grateful to our staff, partners, 
and supporters who have helped us all pull 
through tough times together. I leave with 
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Calling all Volunteers!
There are opportunities to give back across sites and services. 

Consider volunteering, once or in a regular shift, solo or in a small 
group and see how you can make a difference. Reach out to our 

Volunteer Coordinator at (518) 274-2607 x4135 or  
Volunteer@UnityHouseNY.org

Can you help with these 
items needed in shelter, 
children’s programming 

and housing services? 
Diapers, feminine hygiene 
products, new underwear/

bras, general toiletries.
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Domestic Violence Awareness:  
Help is Always Available 
October is all about purple, the signature color of domestic violence 
awareness. This year’s awareness and outreach is largely online, with a 
free Conference offered weekly where a variety of topics are covered. 
Outreach is key to highlighting the collaborative model our program 
uses, but also to showcase what resources are available. Studies show 
that victims of 
abuse are more 
likely to ask for 
help when they 
see community 
supports in 
place. 

Want to learn 
more about 
the issue of 
domestic 
violence and 
the resources 
available to 
help? Consider 
inviting one of 
our advocates 
to Zoom in to 
your meeting 
and talk about 
the issue.

Thank you, Golfers!
A gorgeous Fall day playing golf on a premier course 
is not a bad way to spend time. Many thanks to our 
sponsors, golfers, volunteers and the welcoming folks 
at Schuyler Meadows who helped make Golf Fore Unity 
House on October 6th a success.

Summer Fun & Tutoring
Summer camp was on hiatus but that does not mean 
fun and connections were not happening. Thanks 
to the agility of program staff and volunteers, our 
Summer Camp program became a drop-in-and-pick-
up-a-bag program. Inside was food, arts & crafts, 
and fun educational games and books. It was a hit 
with parents and kids alike. When summer ended, 
volunteers turned their efforts to an online Tutoring 
Program for grade school children. 

november marks Hunger & Homelessness 
Awareness month

Did you know Unity House works to prevent homelessness while also working 
with local agencies like Joseph’s House & Shelter? Together, we work to provide 
needed services without duplication. This ensures efficient delivery of services 
while offering varied service points for people in need.  Especially appreciated is 
the emphasis on Housing First principles, non-judgement, and harm reduction. If 
you would like to pitch in, consider collecting new underwear for men and bras for 
women. Special thanks to Bombas socks for the donation of socks in all sizes.  

Elves Face Extra 
Challenges  

during pandemic
We anticipate more children than ever 
qualifying for our Children’s Holiday 
program that connects generous holiday 
shoppers with children in need across 
Unity House programs and service points. 
The need for social distancing presents 
unique challenges so we have adapted 
the program to make it easier than ever to  
get involved. 

This year, we are asking for people to 
consider shipping new toys directly to 
Unity House. Buying toys from our online 
Wish Lists makes things contact-free 
while helping us get the right amount 
and type of toys and necessities that we 
need. For those who still want to shop 
and deliver toys, we can accommodate 
curbside delivery and can arrange for 
local pick-up. In whatever way you donate 
a new toy, please know it is appreciated 
and will be a wonderful gift for a child in 
need. 

We are also 
asking for gift 
cards, which 
help us shop for 
needed items. 
We often face 
a shortage of 
gifts for older 
children.

You can find our Children’s Holiday 
Wish Lists online at Target, Walmart, and 
Amazon, just look for Unity House. You 
can also find direct links on our website 
and social media. For those who would 
like to shop on their own for specific 
needs for a child, we have a virtual Angel 
Tree on our website. 

To learn more about how you can help 
make the holiday sparkle for a child in 
need, call Mandy at (518) 274-2607 x4139

Visit www.unityhouseny.org to view our Annual Report 
and list of donors. Want a paper copy? We will drop one 
in the mail. Contact Diane Cameron Pascone at (518) 
274-2607 x4133 or info@UnityHouseNY.org.

Annual Report Now 
Available Online! 

Unity House of Troy, Inc. 
  

Statement of Activities for the Year Ending December 31, 2019

 
  

 
  

Operating SuppOrt and revenue    

Government Funding $12,999,304  

Program Revenue 
$9,541,691    

Contributions & Grants $776,496

United Way 
$68,000   

Interest Income 
$10,341     

total Operating Support and revenue  $23,395,832    

 
  

Operating expenSeS 
   

A Child’s Place-Childcare, Special Ed., and Universal Pre-K $8,858,653  

Housing and Support Services  $8,959,091  

Domestic Violence $4,572,319  

Community Resources $670,650   

Other Programs 
$204,991 

   
    

        
    total Operating expenses $23,265,704 

    Operating Surplus/(deficit)   $130,128

    non-Operating Surplus(deficit) $473,823

    Surplus/(deficit) including Capital & investment income  $603,951  

2019 Financial information

Revenue

program  
revenue
41%

government
Funding
55%

Contributions and 
Grants 3%

Expenses

ACP Childcare, 
Special Ed., and 
Universal Pre-K

38%

Domestic Violence
20%

Housing and  
Support Services 

38%

Community  
Resources

3%
Other 

Programs 
1%

United Way 1%

Making
     Life Better

“At the Heart of all we do is the belief that all 

people are deserving of respect and compassion, 

so they may have dignity and hope for  

changed lives.” 

– Chris Burke, CEO of Unity House

Our Mission
Unity House is dedicated to 

enhancing the quality of life for:

•  People living in poverty

•  Adults with mental illness

•  Victims of domestic violence

•   Children with developmental 

delays and their families

•  People living with HIV/AIDS

•   Others whose needs can 
effectively be met by Unity  
House services and philosophy

We help individuals identify their strengths and needs, draw upon their abilities and 

access community resources.

We educate, collaborate with others, and advocate to influence public policy and 

create awareness of the people we serve and the issues they face. 

Unity House of Troy  2431 Sixth Avenue • Troy, NY 12180

(518) 274-2607 • info@unityhouseny.org

www.unityhouseny.org

Financials

Unity House is a not for profit 501  

(c) (3) organization.

For a complete copy of our audited 

financial report, please visit the  

website for the NYS Attorney  
General’s Charities Bureau  
(www.charitiesnys.com) or call  

Diane Cameron Pascone at  
274-2633 ext 4133.

AnnUAl REPORT

Core Values
With passion and integrity, 

Unity House embraces the 

view that everyone deserves 

equal economic, political, 

and social rights. We work 

together to open the doors 

of access and opportunity 

for everyone, particularly 

those in greatest need.

Our Vision  
We will serve and empower 

people in need. We will 

achieve the highest quality 

services through wise 

stewardship and a caring 

staff. We will transform 

our services in response 

to the changing needs of 

the community. We will 

guide our future by our 

compassionate past.

BOard OF direCtOrS 
As of year-end 2019

executive Committee
Kathryn Allen*
Chairperson

Kathleen (Kate) Koval
Vice Chairperson

Beth Muthersbaugh
Treasurer

Jennifer C. Zegarelli
Secretary

James A. Slavin, M.D.
Member at Large

Marsha Ras
Member at Large

James E. Spencer, Jr.
Member at Large

Michael O. lipschultz, CPA
Member at Large

directors
Paul H. Arlein 
Andrew Clemente

Michael A. DiAcetis

David Ellis 
Carlo Fusco
Kate Manley
Erika Martin, PhD

noreen McKee
Rance McKenna
Ryan Mullahy
Yalitza negron
Michael J. Roche, Jr. 

Susan V. Shipherd 

Tara Toomajian 
Gerald Washington 

* Through October 2019

“

“

Alone we can 
do so little; 
together we can 
do so much.

– Helen Keller

The 2019 Unity House Annual 

Report reflects all gifts made  

from January 1, 2019 

through December 31, 

2019.  Unity House expresses 

its heartfelt thanks to the 

thousands of donors who 

generously committed their  

resources to support the  

organization’s mission.  

For a complete list of donors,  

please refer to our website:  

www.UnityHousenY.org.

2019
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welcome Genoa pharmacy!
At Unity House’s Front Door location on Sixth Avenue, guests can access the Genoa 
Healthcare pharmacy. Rather than a typical drugstore, the counter is focused on 
filling prescription medications. They can offer curbside delivery, mail and deliver all 
medications (at no extra cost), and can even organize medication based on the date and 
time you need to take them, making it easy to stay on track. They can also help transfer 
prescriptions from other pharmacies. Questions? Call them directly at (518) 874-0096. 

Special thanks to the Robison Family Foundation for their 
support of Children’s Summer Programming and to Grace 
Fellowship for their donations and volunteer support. 

Camp is not just 
about childcare 
and fun; it is also 
about meals. 
Without camp, 
households 
need to come up 
with more meals.

CLOseD The Unity House store may be closed to the public but that does not mean 
they haven’t been busy. Over the summer, the store was able to operate outdoors. 
Staff have access to existing stock of clothes, shoes, and accessories so they can help guests 
who have an emergency need for clothing. Unfortunately, the store cannot process clothing 
donations at this time. If you have a high-priority item you would like to donate, like a good 
winter coat, please call us: (518) 274-2607. Check in on our social media to learn of updates on 
ReStyle. We hope to open the doors again soon!

Unity House: social justice 
since 1971 
Got memories? We are looking for photos and stories about Unity House 
in action. If you have something to share, please reach out!

50th Anniversary planning
If you would like to join in on the planning for our 50th 
Anniversary in 2021, contact Diane Cameron Pascone, 
Director of Development at (518) 274-2607 x4133. Donated 

Gift Cards are an 
easy way to help! 

Did you know you 
can purchase gift 

cards in local stores, 
like CVS and Price 

Chopper? Thank you BBL for being the Lead Sponsor of 
Golf fore Unity House!
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When you make a monthly or quarterly 
commitment, you are supporting more than 

your local non-profit.

$10/month 
keeps our hotline available 24/7 

$25/month 
feeds a family with emergency groceries

$50/month 
houses vulnerable adults
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D O N A T I O N S

STAY UP TO DATE ON UNITY HOUSE HAPPENINGS 
BY FOLLOWING US ON SOCIAL MEDIA. Did you 
know you can link to every available Unity House job 
opportunity via our LinkedIn Page? Check it out!

had big shoes to fill. After her retirement, 
Mary Jane Smith volunteered and lived 
life to the fullest, right up until the end of 
her 88 years. She truly was an amazing 
person who still inspires. Her example 
gives me faith that my next chapter will 
also be fulfilling.

As for the next CEO of Unity House, I 
am confident they will embrace the Unity 
House commitment of treating everyone 
with compassion and respect so they 
may have dignity and hope for changed 
lives. Whoever will lead our agency, they 
only need to look to the vision we hold 
at Unity House: we serve and empower 
people in need. We aim for the highest 
quality of service. We guide our future by 
our compassionate past. 

I leave Unity House with a heart full 
of gratitude for having been a part of 
the amazing work that goes on every 
day. Thank you to everyone who has 
extended their good wishes on my 
retirement.

With gratitude,

Chris Burke 
Chief Executive Officer
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Claudette Senior is the new Director of Community 
Resources, but she is not new to Unity House: 
she worked in various roles in the Unity House 
Domestic Violence Services Program.  Claudette’s 

experience in meeting complex 
needs and navigating available 
resources make her an expert 
with clients and a familiar face 
to many.

Focusing on life’s essentials such as food, housing, and 
more, Community Resources is often the first point of 
contact for many, including people in crisis. 

Come in and meet Claudette! See our services and tour 
our community resource center. Call (518) 274-2607 to set 
up a date and time.

Help Wanted!
Check out our website for a list  

of job openings across programs 
and sites. 

Faith communities help 
over decades and  

generations
It is special people who give from the heart 
so that others can live with dignity and safety. 
We see that especially in our longstanding 
supporters. For example, members of the 
Christ Sun of Justice and Our Lady of Victory 
parishes have helped Unity House and other 
organizations dedicated to helping the most 
vulnerable among us. Recently, the two groups 
started working more closely together, to better 
meet needs in their parish communities and in 
the broader community. 

ReStyle Shoppers 
are welcome 
back inside to 
shop for needed 
clothes, shoes, and 
accessories.  Anyone 
with an emergency 
need, can shop with 

a voucher. In this way, 
needs are met, while people have the dignity 
of choice. 

Due to an overwhelming amount of 
donations, we ask that people hold off on 
dropping off more clothes. Unsure about an 
item you wish to donate? Please call us for 
a conversation. We always make room for 
high-needs items like coats, baby clothes, 
and other high demand items.

Thank you for showing up! 
To sponsors and those signed up for 
our Golf Tournament, thank you!

To everyone who helped celebrate Mary 
Jane Smith Day, we appreciate you!

Advocates in Action:  
Michael DiAcetis
Interview has been lightly edited and condensed. 
You can read the full interview on our website.

Mike DiAcetis loves spending time with his family, eating barbecue, watching 
basketball, and daily walk with his pups. He works at National Grid, where he seems to 
wear many hats, all about people and connections. We recently sat down with Mike to 
talk about advocacy and making a difference.

Q: How did you first learn about Unity House?
A: My first job was with a Department of Social Services, where I met my wife and 
heard about the great work being done at Unity House. Fast forward thirty years, I 
had the pleasure of meeting Unity House CEO Chris Burke, when we both served 
on the board of the local chamber of commerce. I became reacquainted with Unity 
House and its mission through getting to know Chris. I respected that Chris was 
the lone dissenter on a board vote that did not align with Unity House. His passion 
and advocacy came through during that vote; and it was something I have never 
forgotten. Chris piqued my interest to learn more about the organization.

Q: What makes for an effective advocate?
A: Most of my career at National Grid has included problem-solving and advocating 
for customers of all backgrounds; both residential and commercial/industrial. I’ve 
also spent time communicating key issues to local government, organizations, and 
community groups. To advocate effectively often starts with active listening. It takes 
patience to work through difficult topics and issues. I am fortunate that my company 
has always had a strong sense of community, supporting and encouraging advocacy 
in worthy causes.

Q: Why is advocacy at the board level important?
A: The late Kathryn Allen was our Board Chair when I first got involved with Unity 
House. She was passionate about an Advocacy Committee to identify, discuss and act 
upon issues that are important to the organization and impact the people it serves. 
While board governance is an important responsibility, advocacy and community 
outreach are an inherent part of what we should be doing. Through our presence in 
the community, we have the opportunity to articulate public issues that affect our 
organization; acting as ambassadors of its mission and champions of the people 
we serve. Participation in the Advocacy Committee has allowed me to hear from 
Unity House service directors to gain a better understanding of the challenges and 
obstacles faced by our staff and by people in need. 

Q: What has the advocacy committee been working on and why?
A: Funding and Public Policy are recurring themes at the federal, state and local 
level. Recently we advocated for Cost-of-Living increases for Human Services workers, 
Mental Health Housing support and improved Child Care/Special Education 
reimbursement. The opportunity to help shape the outcome of public policy issues has 
a direct impact on the people we serve and the amazing staff who do the hard work.

Q: What would you want others to know about Advocacy? 
A: There is a broad network people who recognize the importance of improving the 
quality of life for those that are disadvantaged. Numerous local, elected officials have 
met with us and the groups we work with to better understand issues that impact the 
people in the communities they represent. Assembly members John McDonald, Jake 
Ashby and Senator Neil Breslin have always opened their doors to hear and advocate 
on issues that are important to the people we serve. I would encourage everyone to 
volunteer in a cause important to them, and make advocacy a part of that work. 

BOARD MEMBER 
SPOTLIGHT 

Welcome Claudette!

Make the Gift of Your Lifetime
One of the easiest and most effective ways to leave your legacy is to make 
a bequest to Unity House of Troy, Inc. You can designate Unity House as a 
partial beneficiary of your estate or life insurance policy or donate a policy 
you no longer need.

For a confidential conversation about bequests, trusts, life insurance 
or charitable annuities, please call Diane Cameron Pascone, Director of 
Development at (518) 274-2607 x4133.

Always a welcoming space

DID YOU 
KNOW? 

Our pantry 
distributes over 

1,000 pounds of 
food each week, and 
provides upwards of 
600 meals to adults 

and children in need.

The pharmacy located in the 
Unity House lobby is not just for 
our consumers, who benefit from 
its proximity to other services. 
Anyone can access Genoa. 
Congratulations to the pharmacy 
team who have helped dispense 
over 1,000 vaccinations against 
Covid-19. If you or someone you 
know is looking for a vaccination 
or a booster shot, consider calling 
Genoa at (518) 874-0096.

Children’s programs have openings for 
infants, toddlers, and preschoolers.  
Call (518) 271-6777 for information.

Community collaboration: 
the key in addressing 

violence
Partnerships help meet the needs of 
victims of domestic violence. Our Youth 
Outreach Team is especially active in 
communities, where connections are 
key. Check out our website to learn 
more about one dedicated partner, 
Noteworthy Resources

On the Calendar
Our online calendars list events, 
volunteer information sessions, 
and opportunities to visit.

For those interested, consider saving 
the date of June 30th for a Cocktail 
Party Farewell to outgoing CEO Chris 
Burke.

Chris thanks everyone for all the good 
wishes on his retirement, after 41 years  
at Unity House.

Get in the know on 
upcoming events by liking our 

Facebook page or checking 
our website.


